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REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Rempstone Parish Council held in Rempstone Village Hall at 7.30pm on Tuesday 28th June 2022.
Present: Cllr R Gower (Chair), Cllr W Pearson (Vice Chair), Cllr Dalton, Cllr M Hunter, Cllr C Johnson, and Cllr J Santoro
Also in attendance:  Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council), Cllr Reg Adair (Rushcliffe Borough Council),
Mr E Porter (Chair of the Cemex Quarry Liaison Group) and 3 members of the public.
1. Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Cllr Annalise Lovett and Nottinghamshire County Cllr John Cottee.
2. Declaration of Interests
Cllr Santoro declared an interest in item 10.


3. Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 10th May 2022
The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 10th May 2022 were accepted by the Council as a true and accurate representation of the meeting and signed by Cllr Gower.
4. Borough and County Council Matters

Cllr Adair provided an update on Rushcliffe Borough Council and Nottinghamshire County Council matters, including the death of the Head of Planning at Rushcliffe Borough Council and that the County Council’s Chief Executive and the Police Chief Constable are both leaving their current posts. Nottinghamshire’s Police and Crime Commissioner has launched a new fund for community groups to go towards the prevention of crime.

More specifically for Rempstone, Highways surveys have been taking place on the A6006, which Cllr Cottee has been involved in. Cllr Adair reported that Rushcliffe Borough Council were unable to provide a bench for Wysall Lane but noted both he and Cllr Cottee had some funding available which could go towards a bench. Cllr Adair noted a neighbouring village had received donations from local residents to help fund a bench in their village, costs including installation are likely to be in the region of £2000. A residents asked Cllr Adair when the 40mph limit would be implemented by the DMRC – the date is currently unknown.

5. Highways and Traffic

Cllr Gower asked an Ashby Road resident attending the meeting if they have noticed any change of driver behaviour since the average speed cameras on the A6006 had been installed, to which the resident had noticed a significant improvement.
Cllr Gower had attended the Rushcliffe South Villages Community Safety Group meeting last month and noted the main issue raised was speed and traffic. Representatives from Nottinghamshire Police were also in attendance and reiterated that they are currently trialling new cost efficient radar guns.
Cllr Gower had met with Cllr Cottee and a village resident who has written a detailed report on the A6006 and includes ways to reduce the HGV load on the A6006. The resident has set up contacts with Wymeswold and Sutton Bonington and is looking to put together a publicity campaign for next summer. This is likely to be a long campaign over a number of years, possibly decades.
6. Wysall Lane Bench
As discussed under item 4, the expected cost for the supply and installation of a bench is thought to be around £2000. The clerk showed councillors a booklet of benches available and it was agreed to opt for a bench made of recycled materials with a wood effect to reduce maintenance and increase the longevity of the bench. It was suggested the bench should be concreted in place to prevent theft of the bench. It was agreed the clerk would contact Via to get a formal quote for the installation which the councillors would  review at the next meeting. Cllr Gower will include a section on the proposed bench in the July edition of the newsletter.
7. Community Space

After making enquiries with Rushcliffe Borough Council the area of land suggested by a resident for use as a community space has a long term tenant and can only be used for agricultural purposes. The clerk was asked to find out when the tenancy was due to next be renewed.
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The clerk was also asked to obtain land registry searches for two other parcels of land in the village which may be suitable for a community space.

8. Cemex Liaison Group Update

Mr Porter, Chair of the Cemex Quarry Liaison Group gave an update following the most recent meeting. Cemex are currently working on the extraction of sand and gravel from phase 4 and are due to strip the surface of phase 6 this summer so the archaeologists can work on this phase over the autumn/winter ready for extraction to commence next year, Cemex will then return to complete the extraction of phase 4. 
Mr Porter outlined the archaeological finds in phase 3 and 4 including what is thought to be iron age loom weights, pottery shards, a line of pits and an enclosure. The Parish Council intends to invite the archaeologists to give a presentation to the village in September.
Mr Porter showed a map of the footpath around the site which has now been moved to the northern perimeter for the duration of the works, this creates a better walking route. An application to formalise this is due to be submitted to Nottinghamshire County Council along with modifications to method of working and restoration plans.

Cemex have recorded diverse wildlife sightings including nesting oyster catchers, little ringed plover, sandpipers, sand martins, red kites, buzzards, hobbies, an osprey, various warblers, geese, common newts, grass snakes, foxes, hares and muntjac deer. A protected area in phase 4 has been created for the nesting sand martins. The next meeting of the group is due to take place in April 2023.
9. Footpaths

The clerk is awaiting an update from the Rights of Way Officer regarding the condition of the footpaths through Welfare Field and the ownership and maintenance of the footpath through St Peter in the Rushes churchyard. A resident reported a problem with tree branches over the footpath close to East Leake.
10. Planning

22/00976/FUL - Five Gables, 1A Wysall Lane, Rempstone - Demolition and replacement of double garage; Associated landscaping and access works – Cllr Santoro left while discussions took place. No objections raised.
11. Finance

(a) Payments 

The following payments were accepted by the Council. 

	Date
	Type
	Reason
	Payee
	Amount

	04.05.2022
	DD
	Banking Charge - 4 May
	HSBC
	£5.00

	04.06.2022
	DD
	Banking Charge - 4 June
	HSBC
	£5.00

	10.06.2022
	Transfer
	Defibrillator Battery
	R Hague (The DefibPad)
	£299.99

	24.06.2022
	Transfer
	Clerk's Q1 Salary
	R Hague
	£1,017.90

	28.06.2022
	Transfer
	HDMI cable to use projector
	R Hague (Amazon)
	£6.75

	28.06.2022
	Transfer
	June Hall Hire
	Rempstone Village Hall
	£30.00


(b) Bank Reconciliation

The bank reconciliation had been circulated ahead of the meeting and was accepted by the Council.
12. Open Session

A resident noted the increase of rooks in the village.
13. Correspondence
(a) Town and Parish Forum – 8th July
The next Town and Parish Forum is taking place on Friday 8th July, clerk to attend.
The clerk had been contacted by a Vine Cottages resident regarding the damaged road sign, the clerk had already contacted Rushcliffe Borough Council who claim this is a private sign therefore they cannot replace it. It was agreed by the Council that as this sign posed a safety risk and is on the pavement the clerk should also report it to Nottinghamshire County Council.
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14. Councillor Reports and Next Agenda Items
Cllr Pearson noted that one of the allotment holders had kindly cut the hedges of the allotments from number 6 upwards and had mown the grass verge outside the allotments.
15. Date of Next Meeting 
Subject to confirmation: 
Parish Council Meeting – Tuesday 13th September at 6.30pm in Rempstone Village Hall (VH)
Archaeological Presentation on the Cemex Quarry – Tuesday 13th September at 7.30pm in Rempstone VH.

Cllr Gower thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9.09pm.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________
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